
 
 

PLAYING FIELDS (COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT IN 
DISPOSAL DECISIONS) (WALES) REGULATIONS 

2015 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED DISPOSAL 

BEDWELLTY COMPREHENSIVE SCHOOL 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Caerphilly County Borough Council 
proposes to dispose of land comprising of playing fields at the former 
Bedwellty Comprehensive School, Pengam Road, Aberbargoed, which 
are considered by the Council to be surplus to requirements. 

Details of the proposed disposal are available for inspection in the 
reception area of Ty Penallta, Parc Tredomen, Tredomen, Hengoed, 
CF83 7PG during normal office hours (8.30 am to 5.00 p.m. Monday to 
Thursday and 8.30 am to 4.30 pm Friday) for a period of six weeks from 
the date of this notice.  This information is also available on the Council’s 
website www.caerphilly.gov.uk 

Representations relating to the proposed disposal may be made in 
writing and addressed to Mr Robert Hartshorn or via email to 
publicengagement@caerphilly.gov.uk by no later than 5 pm on 
22/11/2018. 

 

Date: 4th October 2018 

 
Robert Hartshorn 
Head of Public Protection, Community & Leisure Services 
Ty Penallta 
Parc Tredomen  
Tredomen 
Hengoed 
CF83 7PG  
 

Mae'r ddogfen hon ar gael yn Gymraeg, ac mewn ieithoedd a fformatau eraill ar gais.
This document is available in Welsh, and in other languages and formats on request.
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